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[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 119, SIDE A

004    CHAIR WATT:  Calls the meeting to order at 1:40 p.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 1126 A Witnesses:  Rep. Larry Campbell, District 43
Sen. Jeannette Hamby, District 5 Bob King, Mental Health and Drug Abuse
Programs BJ Smith, League of Oregon Cities

018  ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: SB  1126 A dedicates most
beer and wine  tax  revenues  to  drug  and  alcohol  treatment,
education,

prevention, intervention and research.  The bill does  not affect wine

taxes currently dedicated to the Wine Advisory Board.

031  REP. LARRY  CAMPBELL, DISTRICT  43: Testifies in  support of  SB
1126 A. Discusses the work done on  the bill in the  Senate. Discusses
HJR  59.



Asks to the pass the bill without amendment.

076  VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks if  the Speaker  has seen  the -18
amendments. (EXHIBIT A)

078    REP. CAMPBELL:  Explains that he would like the bill to pass
unamended.

097  SEN.  JEANNETTE HAMBY,  DISTRICT 5:  Testifies  in support  of the 
- 18 amendments.

104    CHAIR WATT:  Asks if the amendments were proposed on the Senate
side.

105  SEN.  HAMBY:  Explains that  the  amendments  were not  proposed 
on the Senate side.

111  CHAIR WATT:  Asks if  Sen. Hamby  can guarantee  that the bill 
will not need to go to a conference committee.

115    SEN. HAMBY:  Asks about the opposition to the amendments.

117  CHAIR WATT: Explains that Sen. Gold,  Sen. Phillips, and Sen. Cohen
have voiced opposition to any amendments.

119  SEN.  HAMBY: Explains  that she  doesn't think  the above  Senators
have seen  these   particular   amendments.  Continues   to   discuss 
peer

intervention.

137    REP. MILNE:  Asks about other programs that include peer
counseling.

142    SEN. HAMBY:  Explains that she is aware of two other programs.

154   REP.  BAUM:  Discusses  the  programs  in  his  county.  Discusses
the language that is already  in the bill. Explains  that the bill
already

covers the area of peer intervention.

159    SEN. HAMBY:  Discusses the work by Legislative Counsel.

165  REP.  GORDLY:  Discusses  section C.  Discusses  the  difference
between intervention and prevention.

174    SEN. HAMBY:  Discusses the intent in section C.

187    REP. BAUM:  Discusses duplication in the bill.

200  BOB KING,  MENTAL HEALTH AND  DRUG ABUSE PROGRAMS:  Testifies in
support of SB 1126.  Discusses ways to make the program stronger.

238  BJ SMITH,  LEAGUE OF  OREGON CITIES:  Testifies in  support of  SB
112 6. Discusses the  cities  interest  in  the  bill.  Explains  the 
use of

dedication funds in the bills. Discusses ways  to back fill funds into



the smaller cities.  Discusses some concerns with the bill.

336  CHAIR WATT: Asks about the  use of resources to find  other ways to
fund the smaller cities. 340  SMITH:  Discusses possibilities  for 
providing revenue  to  the smaller cities.

WORK SESSION ON SB 1126 A

374  MOTION: REP.  ROBERTS: Moves   SB  1126 A  to the  Floor with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYE: Girod,  Gordly, Johnson,  Jones, McTeague,
 Payne, Roberts,

Watt NO:      None EXC.:    Hayden

REP. BAUM will lead discussion on the Floor.

WORK SESSION ON SB 416 A

393  ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains the Committee's
past work sessions on the  bill. Discusses the  fiscal impact statement
and

the revenue statement.

430   MOTION:  REP.  ROBERTS:  Moves  that  SB  416  A  be  returned  to
the Speaker's desk with a letter requesting that the bill be referred to
the Committee on Appropriations with a DO PASS recommendation.

439  REP. MCTEAGUE: Discusses  concerns with the bill.  Discusses the
lack of serious campaign finance reform.

TAPE 120, SIDE A

040    REP. MCTEAGUE:  Continues with testimony.

050  REP. PAYNE:  Discusses concerns  with the  lack of  reform in  the
bill. Discusses disadvantages to the poor.

066    REP. MCTEAGUE:  Discusses support of the OSPIRG proposal.

070  REP.  BAUM:  Discusses constitutional  limitations  on  finance
control. Discusses incumbency protection.

093  REP. GORDLY:  Agrees with  Rep. McTeague  and Rep.  Payne.
Discusses the need to make  an attempt at  voluntary spending  limits.
Discusses the

missed opportunities in the bill.

105  CHAIR  WATT:  Discusses  actions  by the  Committee  that  can 
help cap spending limits and reform campaign finance.

VOTE: 6-2 Motion passes AYE:     Baum, Gordly, Johnson, Milne, Roberts,
Watt NO:      McTeague, Payne EXC.:    Hayden

WORK SESSION ON SB 98 B



126  ADRIENNE  SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Discusses  the  past
work sessions on SB 98 B. Discusses the  conflict amendments and the
fiscal

statement.  (EXHIBIT B)

169       MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS:  Moves to ADOPT the SB 98 B-25
amendments.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYES: Baum, Gordly, Johnson, Milne, McTeague,
Payne, Roberts, Watt NO:      None EXC.:    Hayden

178  MOTION: REP.  ROBERTS: Moves   SB 98  B, AS  AMENDED, to the  Floor
with a DO PASS recommendation.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYE: Baum,  Gordly,  Johnson, Milne,  McTeague,
 Payne, Roberts,

Watt NO:      None EXC.:    Hayden

REP. ROBERTS will lead discussion on the Floor.

WORK SESSION ON 166 A

191  ADRIENNE  SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Discusses  the
Committee's past work sessions on SB  166 A. Discusses the  -12
amendments and the

fiscal impact statement.  (EXHIBIT C & D)

237    CHAIR WATT:  Recesses the meeting for 5 minutes at 2:25 p.m.

239    CHAIR WATT:  Reconvenes the meeting at 2:45 p.m.

240  ADRIENNE  SEXTON,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains  the  -12
conflict amendments.

280  CHAIR WATT: Asks  about the need for  the bill in  the first place.
Asks about the fee provisions.

296       MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS:  Moves to ADOPT the SB 166 A-12
amendments.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYES: Baum, Gordly, Johnson, Milne, McTeague,
Payne, Roberts, Watt NO:      None EXC.:    Hayden

305  MOTION:  REP.  ROBERTS:  Moves   SB  166  A, AS  AMENDED,  to  the
Floor with a DO PASS recommendation.

VOTE: 6-2  Motion passes AYE:     Baum, Gordly, Johnson, Milne, Roberts,
Watt NO:      None EXC.:    Hayden

REP. WATT will lead discussion on the Floor.

321    REP. MCTEAGUE:  Serves notice of a possible minority report.

325    REP. JOHNSON:  Asks about the rules affecting minority reports.

327  ADRIENNE SEXTON,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: Explains  the rules
governing the processing of minority reports.



335  REP. MCTEAGUE:  Explains that  the minority  report will  include
the -8 amendments.

WORK SESSION ON SB 167 B

347   ADRIENNE  SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:   Explains  the  need
for reconsideration of the bill.

362  MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS:  Moves for  unanimous  consent to 
reconsider the vote by which SB 167 B was passed to the Floor.

VOTE: CHAIR  WATT: Hearing  no objection,  so ordered.  Rep. Hayden

and Rep. McTeague are excused.

375  ADRIENNE  SEXTON,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains  the  -17
conflict amendments

418  GARY WEEKS,  DEPARTMENT OF  INSURANCE AND  FINANCE: Explains  that
there are no problems with the -17 amendments.  (EXHIBIT E)

427    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks if the amendments are necessary.

430    WEEKS:  Explains that the amendments are necessary.

435       MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS:  Moves to ADOPT the SB 167 B-17
amendments.

VOTE: 7-0  Motion passes AYES: Baum, Gordly, Johnson, Milne, Payne,
Roberts, Watt NO:      None EXC.:    Hayden, McTeague

448  MOTION:  REP.  ROBERTS:  Moves   SB  167  B, AS  AMENDED,  to  the
Floor with a DO PASS recommendation.

VOTE: 6-1  Motion passes AYE:     Baum, Gordly, Johnson, Milne, Roberts,
Watt NO:      Payne EXC.:    Hayden, McTeague

REP. WATT will lead discussion on the Floor.

WORK SESSION ON SB 1130

475  ADRIENNE  SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Discusses  the
Committee's past work sessions on SB 1130 A.

TAPE 119, SIDE B

030    CHAIR WATT:  Discusses the -17 amendments.  (EXHIBIT F)

042  CINDY BECKER, DEPARTMENT OF  ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES: Introduces
herself and Karen Roach.

045   KAREN  ROACH,  DEPARTMENT  OF  ADMINISTRATIVE  SERVICES: 
Testifies in support of SB 1130.  Discusses personnel classifications.

085    CHAIR WATT:  Discusses the process of reviewing the bill.

091  ROACH: Discusses concerns  with the bill.  Discusses problems with
state agencies extending temporary employment.



100  CHAIR  WATT:  Asks  about  the  intent  behind  the  temporary
employees sections.

104    ROACH:  Discusses the use of temporary employees.

113  CHAIR  WATT:  Asks  why  the  state  doesn't  have  their own
temporary employment agency.

117    ROACH:  Explains that the demand is not there.

122    CHAIR WATT:  Suggests using employees that have been laid off.

134    ROACH:  Discusses the possibility of using temporary state
employees.

156    CHAIR WATT:  Discusses the benefits of temporary employment.

180    ROACH:  Discusses other concerns in the bill.

187    REP. GORDLY:  Discusses the need for a timely response.

193   ROACH:  Discusses  the  responsibility  of  the  Department.
Discusses confinements on the Department.

197    BECKER:  Discusses the intent of the language on the Senate side.

202    ROACH:  Continues with concerns.

221    CHAIR WATT:  Discusses the reporting requirements.

227    ROACH:  Discusses legislative review.

234    CHAIR WATT:  Asks about the changes in compensation packages.

235    ROACH:  Explains the different types of changes.

243  CHAIR  WATT:  Discusses  bargaining  agreements.  Discusses  the
report requirements.

253  REP. GORDLY:  Asks about salary  adjustments that would  be
addressed by the language in the bill.

271  ROACH:  Discusses salary  adjustments. Continues  with testimony 
on the bill.

339    BECKER:  Discusses the time in the creation of the reports.

352    CHAIR WATT:  Discusses the deletion of section 13 A.

360    ROACH:  Continues with explanation of the bill.

408    BECKER:  Discusses the section dealing with information
technology.

435    CHAIR WATT:  Asks about the Director's appointment of the agency
heads.

453    BECKER:  Discusses updating language for telecommunications.

478  TIM  JOHNSON, DEPARTMENT  OF ADMINISTRATIVE  SERVICES: Testifies 



on the bill.

TAPE 120, SIDE B

045    JOHNSON:  Continues with the testimony.

061    CHAIR WATT:  Adjourns the meeting at 3:28 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Bryan Boehringer                Adrienne Sexton Committee Clerk         
       Committee Administrator
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